
February 7, 2018 

Pi Kappa Phi Fraternity 
Sent electronically to 

Regarding Case Number: 2017122701 

Dear Pi Kappa Phi, 

As a result of the outcome below, the Interim Suspension of Activities for your organization has been 
lifted. 

Based on the information presented and discussed, the Gamma Iota chapter of Pi Kappa Phi Fraternity 
accepts responsibility for their actions, which constituted a violation of LSU’s Code of Student Conduct, 
specifically violating a rule of the university. As a result, your chapter has submitted the chapter 
enhancement plan, to meet the requirements of the partnership process with Greek Life and Student 
Advocacy & Accountability: 

LETTER OF REPRIMAND - EFFECTIVE through December 31, 2018 

As a result of the incident that occurred on October 13, 2017, where Pi Kappa Phi Fraternity held a social 
event that was not in compliance with the Greek Life Status Update dated October 4, 2017, the following 
will occur: 

The following items will be completed by the deadline indicated and with verification of each item's 
completion submitted to Student Advocacy & Accountability using the online reporting form. 

Organization Letter of Reprimand 
This accountability status will be effective February 7, 2018 through December 31, 2018. 

With respect to the information listed above, the following additional sanctions/stipulations apply: 

CHAPTER & INDIVIDUAL SANCTIONS 
1. Probation- Effective immediately, the Gamma Iota Chapter shall be placed on probation until 
December 31, 2018. The suspension does not restrict the chapter’s ability to participate in fraternal 
functions beyond those restrictions outlined herein, however, any further violation of Fraternity and/or 
University policies may result in more severe sanctions. 

2. Suspension of Events with Alcohol- On November 15, 2017, the chapter agreed to cancel all remaining 
events with alcohol through the conclusion of the Fall 2017 semester, including the previously-planned 
Christmas Cocktail. 

3. Restriction of Events with Alcohol – The chapter may not host, sponsor, organize, or endorse more 
than one event per month – on and off campus, beginning in February until May 15, 2018 and must 
follow LSU, IFC, and Pi Kappa Phi's risk management policies. The Greek Accountability Team 





Verification shall be submitted to LSU SAA office by March 31, 2018 via an email. 

ACCOUNTABILITY MEASURES 
11. Chapter Standards Board Training- The chapter, with the support of the Chapter Advisor and 
Leadership Consultant, will utilize the nationally-approved curriculum to train the entire Gamma Iota 
Chapter Standards Board no later than February 28, 2018. The Standards Board Chair and Executive 
Council will propose amendments to the chapter’s Standards Board bylaws as appropriate. A revised 






